
Vernon’s	Weekly	Newsletter	
Friday,	August	30,	2019	

Welcome	to	the	2019-2020	School	Year	@	Vernon	IB!	
Welcome	back	to	a	new	school	year	at	Vernon	IB!	 	The	first	week	of	
school	 has	 been	 a	 great	 start	 to	 a	 the	 year	with	 our	 1st	 –	 8th	 grade	
students,	 their	 teachers,	and	other	Vernon	staff!	 	We	can’t	wait	 for	
Kindergarteners	to	join	us	on	Tuesday,	Sept.	3!	
The	 Owl	 Post	 newsletters	 will	 be	 published	 every	 Friday.	 	 We	 will	
share	information	to	keep	you	up	to	date	about	events	and	important	
dates,	as	well	as	information	about	student	successes,	achievements,	
classroom	happenings	and	upcoming	meetings.	 	 The	newsletter	will	
be	emailed	out	to	all	families	and	printed	for	anyone	who	requests	a	
printed	 copy.	 	 If	 you	 are	 not	 receiving	 emails,	 please	 contact	 Jane	
Harold,	Assistant	Principal,	at	jharold@pps.net	
	

Vernon	IB	Website	
The	Vernon	IB	Website	is	the	best	source	of	information	for	families.		
The	calendar	is	kept	up	to	date,	complete	with	field	trips	and	extra-
curricular	events.		District	information	is	also	shared	on	the	Vernon	
site.	The	link	to	the	website	is	here:	https://www.pps.net/vernon.		

VERNON	PROUD	

Upcoming	Events	and	Important	Dates	
	
Monday,	September	2:		
No	School,	Labor	Day	
	
Tuesday,	September	3:		
Kindergarten’s	First	Day	of	School	
New	Families	Coffee	hosted	by	the	Vernon	PTA	9:00-	10:00	MPR	
	
Wednesday,	September	4:	
LGBTQ+	Families	Meeting	5:30-6:30	Rm	117	
	
Thursday,	September	5:	Back	to	School	Night	–	5:30-7:00pm	
See	information	in	the	newsletter	re	Back	to	School	Night.	
	
Saturday,	September	8:	Garden	Work	Party	
Please	join	our	Garden	Coordinator,		Zoe	Dawson	between	9:00	and	12:00	in	
the	Vernon	Garden.			

GOT	YEARBOOK?	
If	you	missed	getting	a	2018-2019	yearbook	last	year,	you’re	not	too	late!		
Everyone	says	this	is	the	best	yearbook	Vernon	has	ever	had.		Don’t	miss	out!	
		
Yearbooks	are	$20	and	you	can	pay	with	SchoolPay	or	cash	in	the	Office.		



BACK	TO	SCHOOL	NIGHT		
Sept	5th!	

Dear	Vernon	Families,	
	
This	coming	Thursday,	September	5	is	Vernon’s	annual	Back	to	School	Night!	The	purpose	of	our	Back	to	School	
event	is	to	kick	off	the	year	by	giving	our	families	a	chance	to	meet	the	teachers	who	will	be	working	to	make	
sure	your	child	has	a	great	year	at	Vernon.	Teachers	will	be	covering	some	helpful	material	in	their	classrooms:	
the	Year	Long	plan	for	their	classroom/	grade	level,	grading	and	homework	policies,	as	well	as	classroom	
expectations.		
	
In	previous	years,	we	have	introduced	our	staff	in	the	MPR	at	the	outset	of	the	night.	This	year	we	are	going	to	
be	doing	things	differently	due	to	our	growing	numbers	and	to	provide	parents	more	options.		
	
I	will	be	doing	two	information	sessions	for	families	in	the	MPR,	one	at	5:30	for	grades	K-3,	and	then	a	second	
session	at	6:20	for	grades	4-8.	Feel	free	to	attend	sessions	out	of	your	grade	level	if	you	are	not	able	to	attend	at	
that	time.	Classrooms	will	be	running	multiple	sessions,	as	well.	5:30-5:50,	6:00-6:20	and	6:30-6:50.	
Please	join	me	in	the	Multi-Purpose	Room	(MPR)	at	6:00	for	the	kickoff,	including	school	updates,	important	
information,	and	a	Q&A	opportunity.		The	evening	will	end	at	7:00pm.	We	are	excited	to	see	you!	
	
Vernon	Proud!	
	
	
Ben	Keefer	
Principal	

Tuesday, September 9:  5:45pm-7:00pm 
(Room 107)  



Hello	and	welcome	back	everyone!	
	
I	hope	you	had	a	wonderful	summer	and	that	getting	back	into	the	swing	of	the	school	year	has	been	relatively	painless!		
	
Thanks	to	everyone	who	was	able	to	come	to	the	Annual	Ice	Cream	Social!	What	a	great	tradition	to	start	our	year	and	
reconnect!	Check	out	some	cute	photos	we	captured	below,	and	a	big	shout	out	to	Salt	and	Straw	for	donating	all	that	
ice	cream	for	yet	another	year!	
	
Please	come	to	the	New	Families	Coffee	Hour	this	Tuesday	September	3	in	the	MPR	after	morning	drop	off	and	enjoy	a	
light	brunch	while	welcoming	all	our	new	parents	and	guardians	to	this	great	school	and	community.	It’s	a	really	sweet	
event	celebrating	what	is	often	a	monumental	day	for	many	families...what	a	great	way	to	start	your	day!	
	
Back-To-School-Night	is	next	Thursday,	September	5	at	5:30pm.	The	PTA	will	have	a	table	where	you	can	sign	up	to	
become	a	member,	or	make	your	annual	membership	renewal.	Take	advantage	of	our	back-to-school	membership	deal
—any	membership	over	$20	will	get	you	a	new	Vernon	T-shirt!	
	
The	best	way	to	support	your	kiddo’s	education,	stay	connected	with	the	Vernon	community	and	know	what’s	going	on	
is	to	join	the	PTA!	Come	to	our	first	PTA	Meeting	of	the	year,	Wednesday	September	11	at	545-730pm	in	the	MPR.	We	
provide	dinner	and	childcare—all	you	have	to	do	is	show	up!		
	
Wishing	you	all	a	warm	welcome	back,	
	
Casey	Clarke	
PTA	President	

The	Vernon	PTA		
Ice	Cream	Social!	



School Picture Day 

is Wednesday, 

September 11th!



Free and Reduced Price Meal Benefits
To apply for Free and Reduced Price meal 
benefits,  please choose from one of the 
following options:

Option 1:

Apply Online
Go paperless and apply online -- just create
a SchoolCafé account: www.schoolcafe.com. 
It’s convenient, secure and easy to do.

SchoolCafé allows families to:
��t Check meal application status
��t Print out notification letters
��t Use the mobile app on Android, iOS devices

Option 2:

Paper Application
Contact the school office, school cafeteria, or 
print online* at:  www.pps.net/nutrition. 

* Translations available online  

Where to find additional information: 
www.pps.net/nutrition

t�.FBM�QBZNFOU�QPMJDJFT�BOE�QSPDFEVSFT
t�#SFBLGBTU�BOE�MVODI�NFOVT
t�"MMFSHFO�JOGPSNBUJPO
t�.FBM�QSJDFT

PPS Meal Benefits Office Contact 
Have free or reduced meal benefits questions?
$POUBDU�UIF�114�.FBM�#FOFöUT�0óDF
phone: 503.916.3402
email: mealbenefits@pps.net 

Translation & Interpretation Contact 
'PS�USBOTMBUJPO�BTTJTUBODF�DPNQMFUJOH�B�NFBM�
application, call 503.916.3254.

Frequently Asked Questions
Q:  I was approved last school year. 
      Do I have to apply this school year? 

A:  :FT���.FBM�CFOFöUT�FYQJSF�BU�UIF�FOE�PG�FBDI
      school year. Families approved the prior 
������TDIPPM�ZFBS�IBWF�B����EBZ�HSBDF�QFSJPE�UP
      apply for meal benefits at the start of the
      school year if they still meet federal income
������HVJEFMJOFT��

Q:  How do I know if I qualify for meal benefits?

A:��3FWJFX�UIF�GFEFSBM�JODPNF�HVJEFMJOFT�
      which are updated each school year. These 
      can be found on the application or online. 
      Families who qualify for assistance such as
      SNAP, TANF, FDPIR do not need to fill out a
      meal application. However, if families do not
      receive a Direct Certification approval letter,
������QMFBTF�DPOUBDU�UIF�114�.FBM�#FOFöUT�PóDF�UP
      verify benefits for the current school year. 

Q:  If I don’t qualify now, can I apply later?

A:��:FT��*G�DJSDVNTUBODFT�DIBOHF�	FYBNQMF��MBSHFS�
      household size, decrease in income) families 
������DBO�BQQMZ�BOZUJNF�EVSJOH�UIF�TDIPPM�ZFBS�

This institution is an equal opportunity employer.








